ATTENTION PAYPHONE PROVIDERS:  
In accordance with the FCC's Fifth Order on Reconsideration and Order on Remand, released October 23, 2002 (FCC 02-292), In the Matter of Implementation of the Pay Telephone Reclassification and Compensation Provisions of the Telecommunications Act of 1996, SBC 13-STATE* began processing claims from Payphone Service Providers (PSPs) for interim compensation.  
Effective June 15, 2005, SBC 13-STATE will no longer accept these claims.  To make a claim before June 15, 2005, PSPs should submit an email to:

pccdispute@sbc.com
Claims will be processed within ninety days of receipt.  Inquiries regarding existing claims should be directed to 866-556-5055.  

Please note:  In order to process payment, a W-9 form, Request for Taxpayer Identification Number and Certification, is required.  This form can be found at the website below:

http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/fw9.pdf
Completed W-9 forms, along with a contact name and telephone number, should be sent via fax to 214-464-1274. 
Questions regarding this notification can be directed to your PSP Account Team or to the PCC Dispute hotline at 866-556-5055.
*SBC 13-STATE includes Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P. d/b/a SBC Arkansas, SBC Kansas, SBC Missouri, SBC Oklahoma, and SBC Texas; Pacific Bell Telephone Company d/b/a SBC California; Nevada Bell Telephone Company d/b/a SBC Nevada; Illinois Bell Telephone d/b/a SBC Illinois, Indiana Bell Telephone Company d/b/a SBC Indiana, Michigan Bell Telephone d/b/a SBC Michigan, The Ohio Bell Telephone Company d/b/a SBC Ohio; The Wisconsin Bell Telephone; d/b/a SBC Wisconsin, and the Southern New England Telephone Company, d/b/a SBC Connecticut.  
